From: 
Linda Rand  

Sent:
10 June 2011 10:56

To:
Caroline Roche

Subject:
11/00617/OUT

Caroline

Thank you for consulting me on the above application.

I note there are improvements to the relationship with adjacent housing and that the amenity of propsed housing.  The changes to the approach to street design is welcome, albeit I think it could benefit from further street trees and planting or even a Home Zone style design incorporating amenity area, seating and play, particularly as other wise the scheme will be heavily relaint on trees in back gardens, but these matters are reserved at this stage.  On the down side the formality of the arrangement of dwellings that leads the eye into the central open space has been lost.

Notwithstanding the layout, which is reserved, that submitted with the application illustrates that the number of dwellings for which permission is sought can be accommodated satisfactorily on the site.

The vehicular access, which is not reserved, is proposed from the A4260.  This is not a traditional approach to the extension of a settlement and it makes integration with the rest of the village difficult. This is a major downfall of this site.  A footpath connection is provided and the layout focuses attention on this link, which  is about as much as can be achieved without retrofitting.   The existing access off the A4260 is somewhat overdesigned and I would suggest that we should seek some integration of this into the immediate landscape with planting as part of this application.

Linda Rand

Design and Conservation  Team Leader

